FOREWORD

The Commission for Marine Meteorology (CMM), which is now the Joint WMO/IOC Technical Commission for Oceanography and Marine Meteorology (JCOMM), at its twelfth session (Havana, Cuba, March 1997), agreed that the Guide to the Applications of Marine Climatology (WMO/TD-No. 781) should, in future, comprise two distinct sections, namely a static part and a dynamic part, to enhance its utility and facilitate updating.  In keeping with this agreement, the session supported a proposal to convene a self-funding workshop to provide input for the dynamic part of the guide.

The workshop, CLIMAR99 – WMO International Workshop on Advances in Marine Climatology, took place in September 1999 in Vancouver, BC, Canada, hosted by the Meteorological Service of Canada, with additional sponsorship from WMO, NOAA’s Office of Global Programs (OGP), and the National Weather Service (NWS), NOAA, USA.  The Organizing Committee for CLIMAR99 was composed of Mr Val Swail (chair, Canada), Mr Joe Elms (USA), Mr Henry Diaz (USA) and Mr Fernando Guzman (WMO).

The objectives of the workshop were defined as:

· To receive appropriate input for the dynamic part of the new version of the WMO Guide to the Application of Marine Climatology, with particular emphasis on new technologies;

· To review the requirements of users for new marine climate products and enhanced climate information;

· To provide guidance and technical support for those National Meteorological Services with responsibilities under the Marine Climatological Summaries Scheme (MCSS);

· To make a further contribution to the data and metadata of COADS.

A “Call for Papers” was distributed to WMO Members, and to the general marine climate community. The format of the workshop called for selected invited presentations from experts in the respective fields. Shorter, relevant contributions were also accepted from the general scientific community. This resulted in more than 70 abstracts being submitted by experts from every Regional Association of WMO for consideration by the Organizing Committee. The final programme was developed from these abstracts. The workshop itself was a huge success with more than 80 participants, and generated a great deal of interest in holding workshops of this type in the future. This JCOMM Technical Report, Proceedings of the CLIMAR-II, contains the final versions of the submitted papers.

Apart from these proceedings, another JCOMM Technical Report (JCOMM TR No.13, WMO/TD-No. 1081) was also published as a dynamic part of the Guide to the Applications of Marine Climatology (WMO-TD No. 781), which contains selected peer-reviewed papers.  Papers included in JCOMM TR No.13 are reproduced and included in this present publication.

The coordination and organization of CLIMAR 99, as well as the compilation of this report, was undertaken largely by Mr. Val. Swail (Canada).  The considerable appreciation of WMO is due to Mr Swail, and to all those who have contributed to the workshop and to this report.

